# PHILIPPINE BIDDING DOCUMENTS

## INVITATION TO BID FOR THE

# SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF ICT SUPPLIES, MACHINERY AND EQUIPMENT

NATIONAL COMMISSION ON MUSLIM FILIPINOS

Reference No. NCMF-IB-No. 2021-001

# **Table of Contents**

Glossary of Acronyms, Terms, and Abbreviations
Section I. Invitation to Bid
Section II. Instruction to Bidders
1. Scope of Bid
2. Funding Information
Bidding Requirements
4. Corrupt, Fraudulent, Collusive, and Coercive Practices
5. Eligible Bidders
6. Origin of Goods
7. Subcontracts
8. Pre-bid Conference
Clarification and Amendment of Bidding Documents
10. Documents comprising the Bd: Eligibility and Technical Components
11. Documents comprising the Bid: Financial Component
12. Bid Prices
13. Bid and Payment Currencies
14. Bid Security
15. Sealing and Marking of Bids
16. Deadline for Submission of Bids
17. Opening and Preliminary Examination of Bids
18. Domestic Preference
19. Detailed Evaluation and Comparison of Bids
20. Post-Qualification
21. Signing of the Contract
Section III. Bid Data Sheet
Section IV. General Conditions of Contract
Scope of Contract
Advance Payment and Terms of Payment
3. Performance Security
4. Inspection and Tests
5. Warranty
6. Liability of the Supplier
Section V. Special Conditions of Contract
Section VI. Schedule of Requirements
Section VII. Technical Specifications
Section VIII. Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents
Section IX. Bid Forms

## Glossary of Acronyms, Terms, and Abbreviations

**ABC** – Approved Budget for the Contract

**BAC** – Bids and Awards Committee

**Bid** – A signed offer or proposal to undertake a contract submitted by a bidder in response to and in consonance with the requirements of the bidding documents. Also referred to a *Proposal* and *Tender*. (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[c]).

**Bidder** – Refers to a contractor, manufacturer, supplier, distributor and/or consultant who submits a bid in response to the requirements of the bidding Documents (2016 Revised IRR Section 5 [d]).

**Bidding Documents** - The documents issued by the Procuring Entity as the bases for bids, furnishing all information necessary for a prospective bidder to prepare a bid for the Goods, Infrastructure Projects, and/or Consulting Services required by the Procuring Entity. (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[e]).

**BIR** – Bureau of Internal Revenue.

**BSP** – Bangko Sentral ng Pilipinas.

**Consulting Services** – Refer to services for Infrastructure Projects and other types of projects or activities of the GOP requiring adequate and/or capacity of the GOP to undertake such as, but not limited to: (i) advisory and review services; (ii) pre-investment or feasibility studies; (iii) design; (iv) construction supervision; (v) management and related services; and (vi) other technical services or special studies, (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[i]).

**CDA** – Cooperative Development Authority.

Contract – Refers to the agreement entered into between the Procuring Entity and the Supplier or Manufacturer or Distributor or Service Provider for procurement of Goods and Services; Contractor for Procurement of Infrastructure Projects; or Consulting Firm for Procurement of Consulting Services; as the case may be, as recorded in the Contract Form signed by the parties, including all attachments and appendices thereto and all documents incorporated by reference therein.

**CIF** – Cost Insurance and Freight.

**CIP** – Carriage and Insurance Paid.

**CPI** – Consumer price Index.

**DDP** – Refers to the quoted price of the Goods, which means "delivered duly paid."

**DTI** – Department of Trade and Industry

**EXW** – Ex works.

**FCA** – "Free Carrier" shipping point.

**FOB** – "Free on Board" shipping point.

**Foreign-funded Procurement or Foreign-Assisted Project** – Refers to procurement whose funding source is from foreign government, foreign or international financing institution as specified in the Treaty or International or Executive Agreement (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[b]).

**Framework Agreement** – Refers to a written agreement between a procuring entity and a supplier or service provider that identifies the terms and conditions, under which specific purchases, otherwise known as "Call-Offs," are made for the duration of the agreement. It is in the nature of an option contract between the procuring entity and the bidder(s) granting the procuring entity the option to either place an order for any of the goods or services identified in the Framework Agreement List or not buy at all, within a minimum period of one (1) year to a maximum of three (3) years. (GPPB Resolution No. 27-2019).

GFI - Government Financial Institution.

GOCC – Government-owned and/or controlled corporation.

Goods – Refer to all items, supplies, materials and general support services, except Consulting Services and Infrastructure Projects, which may be needed in the transaction of public businesses or in the pursuit of any government undertaking, project or activity, whether in the nature of equipment, furniture, stationery, materials for construction, or personal property of any kind, including non-personal or contractual services such as the repair and maintenance of equipment and furniture, as well as trucking, hauling, janitorial, security, and related or analogous services, as well as procurement of materials and supplies provided by the Procuring Entity for such services. The term "related" or "analogous services" shall include, but is not limited to, lease or purchase of office space, media advertisements, health maintenance services, and other services essential to the operation of the Procuring Entity. (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[r]).

**GOP** – Government of the Philippines.

**GPPB** – Government Procurement Policy Board.

**INCOTERMS** – International Commercial Terms.

**Infrastructure** – Include the construction, improvement, rehabilitation, demolition, repair, restoration or maintenance of roads and bridges, railways, airports, seaports, communication facilities, civil works components of information technology projects, irrigation, flood control and drainage, water supply, sanitation, sewerage and solid waste management systems, shore protection, energy/power and electrification facilities, national buildings, school buildings, hospital building, and other related construction projects of the government. Also referred to as civil works or works (2016 Revised IRR, Section 5[u]).

**LGUs** – Local Government Units.

**NFCC** – Net Financial Contracting Capacity.

**NGA** – National Government Agency.

**Procurement Project** – refers to a specific or identified procurement covering goods, infrastructure project or consulting services. A Procurement Project shall be described, detailed, and scheduled in the Project Procurement Management Plan prepared by the agency which shall be consolidated in the procuring entity's Annual Procurement Plan. (GPPB Circular No. 06-2019 dated 17 July 2019).

**PSA** – Philippine Statistics Authority.

**SEC** – Securities and Exchange Commission.

**SLCC** – Single Largest Completed Contract.

**Supplier** – refers to a citizen, or any corporate body or commercial company duly organized and registered under the laws where it is established, habitually established in business and engaged in the manufacture or sale of the merchandise or performance of the general services covered by his bid. (Item 3.8 of GPPB Resolution No. 13-2019, dated 23 Mayn2019). Supplier as used in the Bidding Document may likewise refer to a distributor, manufacturer, contractor, or consultant.

# **Section I. Invitation to Bid**

#### **INVITATION TO BID**

# FOR THE SUPPLY AND DELIVERY OF ICT SUPPLIES, MACHINERY AND EQUIPMENT

Reference No.: NCMF-IB No. 2021-001 Funding Source: - NCMF (GoP) End-user: Planning Service

Purchase Order No. 2021-004-0039 dated April 2, 2021

1. The National Commission on Muslim Filipinos (NCMF), through the General Appropriations Act of 2021 (GAA) intends to apply the sum of FOUR MILLION SEVEN HUNDRED SEVENTY THREE THOUSAND PESOS (P4,773,000.00) being the ABC for the Supply and Delivery of ICT Supplies, Machinery and Equipment. Bids received in excess of the ABC shall be automatically rejected at bid opening.

The NCMF invites PhilGEPS registered service providers to apply for eligibility and to bid for the hereunder project with schedule of activities:

Procurement Stages	LOT I ICT SUPPLIES ABC:P2,803,000 Bid Docs Fee: P5,000	Lot 2 ICT Machinery and Equipment ABC: P1,970,000 Bid Docs Fee: P3,500	Venue
Posting/Publication	May 14,-21 10:00 AM	May 14-21, 1:00 PM	
Pre-bid Conference	May 24, 10:00 AM	May 24, 1:00 PM	NCMF-OSEC
Submission of Bids	June 7, 9:30 AM	June 7, 12:30PM	Conference
Opening of Bids	June 7, 10:00 AM	June 7, 1:00 PM	Room/Zoom

- 2. Bidders should have completed, within 3 years from the date of submission and receipt of bids, a contract similar to the Project. The description of an eligible bidder is contained in the Bidding Documents, particularly, in Section II (Instruction to Bidders).
- 3. Bidding will be conducted through open competitive bidding procedures using a non-discretionary "pass/fail" criterion as specified in the 2016 Revised Implementing Rules and Regulation (IRR) of the Republic of (RA) No. 9184.
  - a. Bidding is restricted to Filipino citizens/sole proprietorships, partnerships, or organizations with at least sixty percent (60%) interest or outstanding capital stock belonging to citizens of the Philippines, and to citizens or organizations of a country the laws or regulations of which grant similar rights or privileges to Filipino citizens, pursuant to RA No. 5183.

- 4. Prospective bidders may obtain further information from NCMF and inspect the Bidding Documents at the address given below during office hours.
- 5. The complete set of Bidding Documents may be purchased at the NCMF BAC Secretariat (see address below) upon payment of price of bid documents pursuant to the latest Guidelines issued by the GPPB. The Bidding Documents may also be downloaded free of charge from the website of the Philippine Government Electronic Procurement System (PhilGEPS) (<a href="www.philgeps.gov.ph">www.philgeps.gov.ph</a>) and NCMF (<a href="www.ncmf.gov.ph">www.ncmf.gov.ph</a>) provided that the Bidder shall pay the price not later than the submission of their bids.
- All interested bidders shall be allowed to attend and participate in the discussion during the Pre-bid Conference at the NCMF OSEC Conference Room, 79 Jocfer Bldg., Commonwealth Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City.
- 7. Bids must be duly received by the BAC Secretariat through manual submission at the NCMF-BAC Secretariat Office (see address below) on or before the deadline (see schedule).
- 8. The Submission and Opening of Bids shall be on held at the NCMF-OSEC Conference Room. Bids will be opened in the presence of the bidder's representatives who choose to attend the activity. Late bids shall not be accepted.
- 9. All Bids must be accompanied by a bid security in any of the acceptable forms and in the amount stated in ITB Clause 14.
- 10. The NCMF reserves the right to reject any and all bids, declare a failure of bidding, or not award the contract at any time prior to contract award in accordance with Sections 35.6 and 41 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184, without thereby incurring any liability to the affected bidder or bidders.
- 11. For further information, please refer to:

BAC Secretariat
National Commission on Muslim Filipinos, Central Office
79 Jocfer Bldg., Brgy. Holy Spirit, Commonwealth Ave. Diliman, Quezon City
Tel. No. 8952-4875

Email address: bacsecretariat@ncmf.gov.ph

(Signed) **TAHIR S. LIDASAN, JR.,** CESO II

Executive Director and BAC Chairman

# **II. Instruction to Bidders**

#### 1. Scope of Bid

The NCMF wishes to receive Bids for the Supply and Delivery of ICT Supplies and Equipment with Reference No. NCMF IB No. 2021-001

The Procurement Project is composed of 61 pages the details of which are described in Section VII (Technical Specifications).

#### 2. Funding Information

- 2.1. The GOP through the source of funding as indicated below in the amount of Lot 1 P2,803,000.00 and Lot 2 P1,970,000.00
- 2.2. The source of funding the approved General Appropriations Act of 2021.

#### 3. Bidding Requirements

The Bidding for the Project shall be governed by all the provisions of RA No. 9184 and its 2016 Revised IRR, including its Generic Procurement Manuals and associated policies, rules and regulations as the primary source thereof, while the herein clauses shall serve as the secondary source thereof.

Any amendments made to the IRR and other GPPB issuances shall be applicable only to the ongoing posting, advertisement, or **IB** by the BAAC through the issuance of a supplemental or bid bulletin.

The Bidder, by the act of submitting its Bid, shall be deemed to have verified and accepted the general requirements of this Project, including other factors that may affect the cost, duration and execution or implementation of the contract, project, or work and examine all instructions, forms terms and project requirements in the Bidding Documents.

## 4. Corrupt, Fraudulent, Collusive, and Coercive Practices

The Procuring Entity, as well as the Bidders and Suppliers, shall observe the highest standard of ethics during the procurement and execution of the contract. They or through an agent shall not engage in corrupt, fraudulent, collusive, coercive, and obstructive practices defined under Annex "I" of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184 or other integrity violations in competing for the Project.

## 5. Eligible Bidders

- 5.1 Only Bids of Bidders found to be legally, technically, and financially capable will be evaluated.
- 5.2 [select one, delete other/s)]

- a. Foreign ownership exceeding those allowed under the rules may participate pursuant to:
  - When Treaty or International or Executive Agreement as provided in Sectionn4 of the RA o. 9284 and its 2016 Revised IRR allow foreign bidders to participate;
  - ii. Citizens, corporations, or associations of a country, included in the list issued by the GPPB, the laws or regulations of which grant reciprocal rights or privileges to citizens, corporations, or associations of the Philippines;
  - iii. When the Goods sought to be procured are not available from local suppliers; or
  - iv. When there is a need to prevent situations that defeat competition or restrain trade.
- 5.3 Pursuant to Section 23.4.1.3 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA 9184, the Bidder shall have an SLCC that is at least one (1) contract similar to the Project the value of which, adjusted to current prices using the PSAs CPI, must be at least equivalent to:
  - b. For the procurement of Expendable Supplies: The Bidder must have completed a single contract that is similar to this Project, equivalent to at least twenty-five percent (25%) of the ABC.
- 5.4 The Bidders shall comply with the eligibility criteria under Section 23.4.1 of the 2016 IRR of RA 9184.

### 6. Origin of Goods

There is no restriction on the origin of goods other than those prohibited by a decision of the UN Security Council taken under Chapter VII of the Charter of the UN, subject to Domestic Preference requirements under **ITB** Clausen18.

#### 7. Subcontracts

7.1 The Bidder may subcontract portions of the Project to the extent allowed by the Procuring Entity as stated therein, but in no case more than twenty percent (20%) of the Project.

The Procuring Entity has prescribed that:

a. Subcontracting is not allowed.

#### 8. Pre-Bid Conference

The Procuring Entity will hold a pre-bid conference for this Project on the specified date and time at NCMF OSEC Conference Room, 79 Jocfer Bldg., Barangay Holy Spirit, Commonwealth Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City as indicated in paragraphs 3 and 7 of the **IB**.

#### 9. Clarification and Amendment of Bidding Documents

Prospective bidders may request for clarification on and/or interpretation of any part of the Bidding Documents. Such requests must be in writing and received by the Procuring Entity, either at its given address or through electronic mail indicated in the **IB**, at least ten (10) calendar days before the deadline set for the submission and receipt of Bids.

#### 10. Documents comprising the Bid: Eligibility and Technical Components

- 1. The first envelope shall contain the eligibility and technical documents of the Bid as specified in **Section VIII (Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents).**
- 2. The Bidder's SLCC as indicated in **ITB** Clause 5.3 should have been completed within five (5) years prior to the deadline for the submission and receipt of bids.
- 3. If the eligibility requirements or statements, the bids, and all other documents for submission to the BAC are in foreign language other than English, it must be accompanied by a translation in English, which shall be authenticated by the appropriate Philippine foreign service establishment, post, or the equivalent office having jurisdiction over the foreign bidder's affairs in the Philippines. Similar to the required authentication above, for Contracting Parties to the Apostille Convention, only the translated documents shall be authenticated through an apostille pursuant to GPPB Resolution No. 13-2019 dated 23 May 2019. The English translation shall govern, for purpose of interpretation of the bid.

#### 11. Documents comprising the Bid: Financial Component

- 1. The second bid envelope shall contain the financial documents for the Bid as specified in **Section VIII (Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents).**
- If the Bidder claims preference as a Domestic Bidder or Domestic Entity, a certification issued by DTI shall be provided by the Bidder in accordance with Section 43.1.3 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

- 3. Any bid exceeding the ABC indicated in paragraph 1 of the **IB** shall not No. 9184.be accepted.
- 4. For Foreign-funded Procurement, a ceiling may be applied to bid prices IRR of RA 9184.

#### 12. Bid Prices

- 12.1 Prices indicated on the Price Schedule shall be entered separately in the following manner:
  - b. For Goods offered from within the Procuring Entity's country:
    - i. The price of the Goods quoted EXW (ex-works, ex-factory, exwarehouse, ex-showroom, or off-the-shelf, as applicable);
    - ii. The cost of all customs duties and sales and other taxes already paid or payable;
    - iii. The cost of transportation, insurance, and other costs incidental to delivery of the Goods to their final destinations; and
    - iv. The price of other (incidental) services, if any, listed in e.
  - c. For Goods offered from abroad:
    - i. Unless otherwise stated in the **BDS**, the price of the Goods shall be quoted delivered duty paid (DDP) with the place of destination in the Philippines as specified in the **BDS**. In quoting the price, the Bidder shall be free to use transportation through carriers registered in any eligible country. Similarly, the Bidder may obtain insurance services from any eligible source country.
    - ii. The price of other (incidental) services, if any, as listed in **Section VII (Technical Specifications).**

#### 13. Bid and Payment Currencies

- 1. For Goods that the Bidder will supply from outside the Philippines, the bid prices may be quoted in the local currency or tradeable currency acceptable by the BSP at the discretion of the Bidder. However, for purposes of bid evaluation, Bids denominated in foreign currencies, shall be converted to Philippine currency based on the exchange rate as published in the BSP reference rate bulletin on the day of the bid opening.
- 2. Payment of the contract price shall be made in Philippine Peso.

#### 14. Bid Security

- The Bidder shall submit a Bid Securing Declaration or any form of Bid Security in the amount indicated in the BDS, which shall be not less than the percentage of the ABC in accordance with the schedule in the BDS.
- 2. The Bid and bid security shall be valid within one hundred twenty (120) calendar days from the date of the opening of bids. Any Bid not accompanied by an acceptable bid security shall be rejected by the Procuring Entity as non-responsive.

#### 15. Sealing and Marking of Bids

Each Bidder shall submit one copy of the first and second components of its Bid.

The Procuring Entity may request additional hard copies and/or electronic copies of the Bid. However, failure of the Bidder to comply with the said request shall not be a ground for disqualification.

If the Procuring Entity allows the submission of bids through online submission or any other electronic means, the Bidder shall submit an electronic copy of its Bid, which must be digitally signed. An electronic copy that cannot be opened or is corrupted shall be considered nonresponsive and, thus, automatically disqualified.

#### 16. Deadline for Submission of Bids

1. The Bidders shall submit on the specified date and time and either at its physical address or through online submission as indicated in paragraphs 3 and 9 of the **IB**.

## 17. Opening and Preliminary Examination of Bids

- 1. The BAC shall open the Bids in public at the time, on the date, and at the place specified in paragraphs 3 and 9 of the IB. The Bidder's representatives who are present shall sign a register evidencing their attendance. In case videoconferencing, webcasting or other similar technologies will be used, attendance of participants shall likewise be recorded by the BAC Secretariat.
  - In case the Bids cannot be opened as scheduled due to justifiable requirements under Section 29 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184 shall prevail.
- 2. The preliminary examination of bids shall be governed by Section 30 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA 9184.

#### 18. Domestic Preference

1. The Procuring Entity will grant a margin of reference for the purpose of comparison of Bids in accordance with Section 43.1.2. of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA 9184.

#### 19. Detailed Evaluation and Comparison of Bids

- 1. The Procuring BAC shall immediately conduct a detailed evaluation of all Bids rated "passed" using non-discretionary pass/fail criteria. The BAC shall consider the conditions in the evaluation of Bids under Section 32.2 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 2. If the Project allows partial bid, bidders may submit a proposal on any of the lots or items, and evaluation will be undertaken on a per lot or items, as the case maybe. In this case, the Bid Security as required by ITB Clause 15 shall be submitted for each lot or item separately.
- 3. The descriptions of the lots or items shall be indicated in Section VII (Technical Specifications), although the ABCs of these lots or items are indicated in the BDS for purposes of the NFCC computation pursuant to Section 23.4.2.6 of the 2016 Revised IRR of the RA No. 9184. The NFCC must be sufficient for the total of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective bidder.
- 4. The Project shall be awarded as One Project having several items that shall be awarded as one contract.
- 5. Except for bidders submitting a committed Line of Credit from a Universal or Commercial Bank in lieu of its NFCC computation, all Bids must include the NFCC computation pursuant to Section 23.4.1.4 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184, which must be sufficient for the total of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective Bidder. For bidders submitting the committed Line of Credit, it must be at least equal to ten percent (10%) of the ABCs for all the lots or items participated in by the prospective Bidder.

#### 20. Post-Qualification

20.1 Within a non-extendible period of five (5) calendar days from receipt by the Bidder of the notice from the BAC that it submitted the Lowest Calculated Bid, the Bidder shall submit its latest income and business tax returns filed and paid through the BIR Electronic Filing and Payment System (eFPS) and other appropriate licenses and permits required by law and stated in the **BDS**.

## 21. Signing of the Contract

21.1 The documents required in Section 37.2 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9284 shall form part of the Contract. Additional Contract documents are indicated in the BDS.

# **Section III. Bid Data Sheet**

## **BID DATA SHEET**

ITB			
Clause	For this recommend products also like to the Dustrat shall be		
5.3	For this purpose, contracts similar to the Project shall be:		
	a. Supply and Delivery of ICT Supplies, Machinery and Equipment		
	<ul> <li>b. Completed within 3 years prior to the deadline for the submission and receipt of bids.</li> </ul>		
7.1	No further instructions		
12	The price of the Goods shall be quoted DDP in the Philippines or the applicable International Commercial Terms (INCOTERMS) for this Project.		
14.1	The bid security shall be in the form of a Bid Securing Declaration, or any of the following forms and amount:		
	LOT 1 - P2,803,000.00		
	a. The amount of not less than Php56,060.00 (2% of ABC), if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or		
	<ul> <li>The amount of not less than Php140,150.00 (5% of ABC) if bid security is in Surety Bond.</li> </ul>		
	LOT 2 - P1,970,000.00		
	a. The amount of not less than Php39,400.00 (2% of ABC), if bid security is in cash, cashier's/manager's check, bank draft/guarantee or irrevocable letter of credit; or		
	b. The amount of not less than Php98,500.00 (5% of ABC) if bid security is in Surety Bond.		
19.3	No further instructions		
20.2	For purpose of Post-qualification, the following document(s) shall be required:		
	a. Latest Income and Business Tax Reforms;		
	<ul> <li>Registration certificate from the Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC), Department of Trade and Industry (DTI) for sole proprietorship, or Cooperative Development Authority (CDA) for cooperatives, or any proof of such registration;</li> </ul>		

- c. Mayor's Permit issued by the city or municipality where the principal place of business of the prospective bidder is located;
- d. Tax Clearance Certificate per Executive Order No. 398, Series of 2005, as finally reviewed and approved by the Bureau of Internal Revenue (BIR);
- e. Audited Financial Statements, stamped "received by the Bureau of Internal Revenue (BIR) or its duly accredited and authorized institutions, for the preceding calendar year, which should not be earlier than two (2) years from bid submission;

# **Section IV. General Conditions of Contract**

#### 1. Scope of Contract

This Contract shall include all such items, although not specifically mentioned, that can be reasonably inferred as being required for its completion as if such items were expressly mentioned herein. All the provisions of RA No. 9184 and its 2016 Revised IRR, including the Generic Procurement Manual, and associated issuances, constitute the primary source for the terms and conditions of the Contract, and thus, applicable in contract implementation. Herein causes shall serve as the secondary source for the terms and conditions of the Contract.

This is without prejudice to Sections 74.1 and 74.2 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184 allowing the GPPB to amend the IRR, which shall be applied to all procurement activities, the advertisement, posting or invitation of which were issued after the effectivity of the said amendment.

Additional requirements for the completion of this Contract shall be provided in the **Special Conditions of Contract (SCC)**.

#### 2. Advance Payment and Terms of Payment

- 2.1 Advance payment of the contract amount of provided under Annex "D" of Revised 2016 IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 2.2 The Procuring Entity is allowed to determine the terms of payment on the Partial or staggered delivery of the Goods procured, provided such partial Payment shall correspond to the value of the goods delivered and accepted in accordance with prevailing accounting and auditing rules and regulations. The terms of payments are indicated in the SCC.

## 3. Performance Security

Within ten (10) calendar days from receipt of the Notice of Award by the Bidder from the Procuring Entity but in no case later than prior to the signing of the Contract by both parties, the successful Bidder shall furnish the performance security in any of the forms prescribed in Section 29 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184.

## 4. Inspection and Tests

The Procuring Entity or its representative shall have the right to inspect and/or to test the Goods to confirm their conformity to the Project. In addition to tests in the SCC, Section IV (Technical Specifications) shall specify what inspection and/or tests the Procuring Entity requires, and where they are to be conducted. The Procuring Entity shall notify the Supplier in writing, in a timely manner, of the identity of any representatives retained for these purposes.

All reasonable facilities and assistance for the inspection and testing of Goods, including access to drawings and production data, shall be provided by the Supplier to the authorized inspectors at no charge to the Procuring Entity.

#### 5. Warranty

- 5.1 In order to assure that manufacturing defects shall be corrected by the Supplier, a warranty shall be required from the Supplier as provided under Section 62.1 of the 2016 Revised IRR of RA No. 9184.
- 5.2 The Procuring Entity shall promptly notify the Supplier in writing of any claims arising under this warranty. Upon receipt of such notice, the Supplier shall, repair or replace the defective Goods or parts thereof without cost to the Procuring Entity, pursuant to the Generic Procurement Manual.

#### 6. Liability of the Supplier

The Supplier's liability under this Contract shall be as provided by the laws of the Republic of the Philippines.

If the Supplier is a joint venture, all partners to the joint venture shall be jointly and severally liable to the Procuring Entity.

# **Section V. Special Conditions of Contract**

# **Special Conditions of Contract**

GCC	
Clause	Delivery and Documents –
1	For purposes of the Contract, "EXW", "FOB", "FCA", "CIF" "CIP", "DDP", and other trade used to describe the obligations of the parties shall have the meanings assigned to them by the current edition of INCOTERMS published by the International Chamber of Commerce, Paris. The Delivery terms of this Contract shall be as follows:
	[For Goods supplied from abroad, state:] "The delivery terms applicable to the Contracts are DDP delivered [indicate place of destination]. In accordance with INCOTERMS."
	[For Goods supplied from within the Philippines, state:] "The delivery terms applicable to this Contract are delivered at the National Commission on Muslim Filipinos – 79 Jocfer Building, Commonwealth Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City destination]. Risk and title will pass from the Supplier to the Procuring Entity upon receipt and final acceptance of the Goods at their final destination.
	Delivery of the Goods shall be made by the Supplier in accordance with the terms specified in Section VI (Schedule of Requirements).
	For purposes of this Clause the Procuring Entity's Representative at the Project Site is [indicate name(s)].
	Incidental Services –
	The Supplier is required to provide all of the following services, including additional services, if any, specified in Section VI, Schedule of Requirements: Select appropriate requirements and delete the rest.
	a. performance or supervision of on-site assembly and/or start-up of the supplied Goods;
	<ul> <li>b. furnishing of tools required for assembly and/or maintenance of the supplied Goods;</li> </ul>
	<ul> <li>c. furnishing of a detailed operations and maintenance manual for each appropriate unit of the supplied Goods;</li> </ul>
	d. performance or supervision or maintenance and/or repair of the supplied Goods, for a period of time agreed by the parties, provided that this service shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and

- e. training of the Procuring Entity's personnel, at the Supplier's plant and//or on-site, in assembly, start-up, operation, maintenance, and/or repair of the supplied Goods.
- f. [Specify additional incidental service requirements, as needed.]

The Contract price for the Goods shall include the prices charged by the Supplier for incidental services and shall not exceed the prevailing rates charged to other parties by the Supplier for similar services.

#### Spare Parts –

The Supplier is required to provide all of the following materials, notifications, and information pertaining to spare parts manufactured or distributed by the Supplier:

Select appropriate requirements and delete the rest.

- Such spare parts as the Procuring Entity nay elect to purchase from the Supplier, provided that this election shall not relieve the Supplier of any warranty obligations under this Contract; and
- b. In the event of termination of production of the spare parts:
  - i. Advance notifications to the Procuring Entity of the pending terminations, in sufficient time to permit the Procuring Entity to procure needed requirements, and
  - ii. Following such terminations, furnishing at no cost to the Procuring Entity, the blueprints, drawings, and specifications of the spare parts, if requested.

The spare parts and other components required are listed in **Section VI** (**Schedule of Requirements**) and the cost thereof are included in the contract price.

The Supplier shall carry sufficient inventories to assure ex-stock supply of consumable spare parts or components for the Goods for a period of [indicate here the time period specified. If not used indicate a time period of three times the warranty period].

Spare parts or components shall be supplied as promptly as possible, but in any case, [within insert appropriate time period] months of placing the order.

#### Packaging -

The Supplier shall provide such packaging of the Goods as is required to prevent their damage or deterioration during transit to their final destination, as indicated in this Contract. The packaging shall be sufficient to withstand, without limitation, rough handling during transit

and exposure to extreme temperatures, salt and precipitation during transit, and open storage. Packaging case size and weights shall take into consideration, where appropriate, the remoteness of the Goods: final destination and the absence of heavy handling facilities at all points in transit.

The packaging, marking, and documentation within and outside the packages shall comply strictly with such special requirements as shall be expressly provided for in the Contract, including additional requirements, if any, specified below, and in any subsequent instructions ordered by the Procuring Entity.

The outer packaging must be clearly marked on at least four (4) sides as follows:

Name of the Procuring Entity
Name of the Supplier
Contract Description
Final Destination
Gross weight
Any special lifting instructions
Any special handling instructions
Any relevant HAZCHIEM classifications

A packaging list identifying the contents and quantities of the package is to be placed on an accessible point of the outer packaging if practical. If not practical the packaging list is to be placed inside the outer packaging but outside the secondary packaging.

#### Transportation -

Where the Supplier is required under Contract to deliver the Goods CIF, CIP, or DDP, transport of the Goods to the port of destination or such other named place of destination in the Philippines, as shall be specified in this Contract, shall be arranged and paid for by the Supplier, and the cost thereof shall be included in the Contract price.

Where the Supplier is required under this Contract to transport the Goods to a specified place of destination within the Philippines, defined as the Project Site, transport to such place of destination in the Philippines, including insurance and storage, as shall be specified in this Contract, shall be arranged by the Suppler and related costs shall be included in the contract price.

Where the supplier is required under Contract to deliver the

Goods CIF, CIP or DDP, Goods are be transported on carriers of Philippine registry. In the event that no carrier of Philippine registry is available, Goods may be shipped by a carrier which is not of Philippine registry provided that the Supplier obtains and presents to the Procuring

Entity certification to this effect from the nearest Philippine consulate to the port of dispatch. In the event that carriers of Philippine registry are available but their schedule delays the Supplier in its performance of this Contract the period from when the Goods were first ready for shipment and the actual date of shipment the period of delay will be considered force majeure. The Procuring Entity accepts no liability for the damage of Goods during transit other than those prescribed by INCOTERMS for DDP deliveries. In the case of Goods supplied from within the Philippine dot supplied by domestic Suppliers risk and title will not be deemed to have passed to the Procuring Entity until their receipt and final acceptance at the final destination. Intellectual Property Rights -The Supplier shall indemnify the Procuring Entity against all third-party claims of infringement of patent, trademark, or industrial design rights arising from use of the Goods or any part thereof.

**2.2** Partial payment if not allowed.

The inspections and tests that will be conducted: Conduct of twice (2x) a month maintenance service (inspection and adjustments), and Train personnel assigned to operate the machine/s.

# Section VI. Schedule of Requirements

## **Schedule of Requirements**

The delivery schedule expressed as weeks/months stipulates hereafter a delivery date which is the date of delivery to the project site.

Item Number	Description	Quantity	Total	Delivered, Weeks/Months
Lot 1	ICT Supplies	Various	P2,803,000	15 days after receipt of Notice to Proceed
Lot 2	ICT Machinery and Equipment	Various	P1,970,000	15 days after receipt of Notice to Proceed

# **Section VII. Technical Specifications**

# **Technical Specifications**

Item	Specifications	Quantity	Statement of Compliance
LOT 1	ICT SUPPLIES		,
P2,803,000.00	ICT SUPPLIES		
	A. REFILL INK BOTTLE 70 ml a. Black b. Magenta c. Yellow d. Cyan e. Compatible to Epson L3110	50 bottles 20 bottles 20 bottles 20 bottles	
	B. KEYBOARD  a. Branded  b. Wired USB  c. Spill-Resistant Design  d. Adjustable Legs	5 units	
	C. RJ45 CONNECTOR  a. Compatible to CAT6 UTP Cable b. Gold Plated c. Unshielded	100 pieces	
	D. RJ45 RUBBER BOOTS a. For RJ45 CAT6 b. Gray	100 pieces	
	E. POWER CORD  a. Heavy Duty b. 1.5 Meter c. C13, IEC to NEMA 5-15, US Plug	10 pieces	
	F. VGA CABLE 1METER a. Heavy Duty b. 1 Meter c. Male to Male	10 pieces	
	G. VGA CABLE 20METERS  a. Heavy Duty b. 20 Meter c. Male to Male	2 pieces	
	H. DVI CABLE a. Heavy Duty b. 1 Meter c. Male to Male d. Supports up to 2560x1600@60hz resolution	10 pieces	
	I. HDMI CABLE a. Heavy Duty b. 1 Meter c. Male to Male Type A	5 pieces	

	<ul> <li>J. HDMI TO VGA ADAPTER <ul> <li>a. Heavy Duty</li> <li>b. HDMI Type A to VGA</li> <li>c. Supports up to 1920x1080@60horesolution</li> </ul> </li> <li>K. ELECTRICAL EXTENSION CORD <ul> <li>a. Heavy Duty</li> <li>b. 15 Meter</li> </ul> </li> </ul>	5 pieces 5 pieces
	c. Universal Extension Wheel d. With 3 universal sockets	
	<ul><li>L. UTP CABLE</li><li>a. Heavy Duty</li><li>b. Color Gray</li><li>c. 305 Meters/Box</li><li>d. CAT 6 Unshielded</li></ul>	2 boxes
	<ul> <li>M. SOLID STATE DRIVE (SSD)</li> <li>a. Form Factor 2.5 inch</li> <li>b. Interface: 6Gb/s</li> <li>c. Storage Capacity: 480GB or above</li> </ul>	10 pieces
LOT 2	MACHINERY AND EQUIDMENT	
P1,970,000.00	MACHINERY AND EQUIPMENT	470
	A. INKJET PRINTIER	170 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Print, Scan, Copy</li> <li>b. Print speed (A4); up to 8.8 ipn black/5.0 ipm colour</li> <li>c. USB 2.0</li> <li>d. Recommended monthly prin volume: 150 to 1,500 pages</li> </ul>	
	B. WEBCAMERA	135 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Branded</li> <li>b. Full HD 1080p video calling (up to 1920 x 1080 pixels)</li> <li>c. 30fps with autofocus</li> <li>d. With built in microphone and universal mounting clip</li> </ul>	
	C. COMPUTER SPEAKER	135 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. 2.0 Speaker</li> <li>b. 5V USB powered</li> <li>c. 4 built in bass reflex panel</li> <li>d. 6 watts Root Mean Square (RMS)</li> <li>e. Frequency Response: 50HZ-20kHz</li> </ul>	
	D. UNTERRUPTIBLE POWER SUPPLY 1.4kVa	y 5 pieces
	a. 1400Va b. 230V	

	c. Universal and IEC Sockets	
E.	UNINTERRUPTIBLE POWER SUPPLY 650Va	135 pieces
	<ul><li>a. 650Va</li><li>b. 220V</li><li>c. Universal and IEC Sockets</li></ul>	
F.	computer power supply unit  a. Branded b. 550 Watts continuous power c. 80 Plus Efficiency: Bronze d. PCI-E 8-pin and PCI-E 6pin connector support e. ATX Form Factor	10 pieces
G.	LED MONITOR	2 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Panel Size: Wide Screen 23.8", 16:9 Ration</li> <li>b. Panel type: IPS</li> <li>c. Resolution: 1920x1080P</li> <li>d. Refresh rate: 60Hz or higher</li> <li>e. Ports: HDMI</li> </ul>	
Н.	SIGNATURE PAD	39 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Digital Pen Supported</li> <li>b. Pen Technology: Active Electromagnetic Resonance</li> <li>c. Pen Resolution: 4000 LPI</li> <li>d. Pressure Sensitivity: 2048 Levels</li> <li>e. E. Accuracy: ±0.3mm</li> <li>f. Press Keys: 3 Programmable press keys</li> <li>g. USB Interface supported</li> <li>h. OS Compatibility: Windows 10 and MacOS X</li> </ul>	
l.	4G/LTE WIFI ROUTER	2 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Support LTE Cat6(LTE CA), speed up to 300 Mbps</li> <li>b. Access to Gigabit Ethernet network</li> <li>c. Wi-Fi 802. 11b/g/n/ac, 2.4G/5G Dual Ban Concurrently, AC up to 1300 Mbps</li> <li>d. 32 Wi-fi users/band</li> <li>e. Open line to all network sim card</li> </ul>	
J.	NETWORK AND TELEPHONE LINE TRACKER	2 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Cable Assignment Test: Open short and cross of LAN cable, 2-wire (RJ11)/4-wire (RJ45) telephone cable</li> <li>b. Cable State Testing (2-wire)</li> </ul>	

	c. For Ethernet switch/Router/PC terminal	
	<ul><li>d. Power: DC 9V battery (not included)</li><li>e. Working current test: =10mA,</li></ul>	
	receiver: =30Ma f. Signal transmission format: Multiple	
	frequency pulse g. Signal output electric status: 8VP-P	
	h. Distance of signal transmission: =3km	
K.	WIRELESS PRESENTER	20 pieses
	<ul><li>a. Push-Button Red Laser Pointer</li><li>b. Functions: Next Page/Previous Page</li><li>c. For PowerPoint, Keynote</li></ul>	20 pieces
	d. Includes Plug-and-Play USB Receiver	
	e. Battery: AAA or AA Battery	
L.	PORTABLE SOUND SYSTEM	2 pieces
	<ul><li>a. Maximum Power 600W</li><li>b. Bluetooth</li><li>c. USB/SD Playback</li></ul>	
	d. FM Radio e. Line In / Line Out	
	f. F. 2 Wired Mic Input	
	<ul><li>g. 2 Guitar Input</li><li>h. Mic Priority</li></ul>	
	<ul><li>i. 2 Wireless Mic (180 Channels)</li><li>j. High Quality Lead Acid 12ah Battery</li></ul>	
	k. 12v DC Input	
	I. TWS (True Wireless Stereo) m. Portable Trolley	
M.	SOUND MIXER	1 piece
	<ul><li>a. Branded</li><li>b. 6-Channel Mixing Console</li></ul>	
	c. Max. 2 Mic / 6 Line Inputs (2 mono – 2 stereo)	
	d. XLR balanced outputs	
	e. +48V phantom power f. Metal chassis	
N.	WIRELESS MICROPHONE	15 pieces
	a. Branded	
	b. Ultra-High Frequency (UHF) Microphones	
	c. Audio Frequency response: 50 to	
	1500Hz, ±2db d. Receiver unit with two (2) wireless	
	Microphones	
	e. AA Battery f. With Case	

Α.	DSLR CAMERA	2 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Camera Pixels: 24.2 Megapixels</li> <li>b. Sensor Size: 23.5mm x 15.6mm</li> <li>c. Image Sensor Format: DX</li> <li>d. Storage Media: SD, SDHC, SDXC (128GB included)</li> <li>e. Movie: up to Full HD 1920x1080p / 60fps</li> <li>f. Lens: 18-55mm, f/3.5-5.6G, Autofocus</li> <li>g. With Li-on Battery and Charger</li> <li>h. Additional Accessories: Camera Bag, Tripod, Type C HDMI Connector</li> </ul>	
В.	NETWORK ATTACHED STORAGE (NAS)	2 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Number of Drive Bays: 4</li> <li>b. CPU Frequency: Quad Core 2.0GHZ (Base) / 2.9 (Burst) / 64bit</li> <li>c. System Memory: 6GB DDR4</li> <li>d. Maximum Single Volume Size: 108TB</li> <li>e. Compatibility Drive Type: 3.5", 2.5" SATA HDD and 2.5" SATA SSD</li> <li>f. Ports: Two (2) Gigabit LAN ports and Two (2) USB 3.2</li> <li>g. Supported RAID type: RAID 0, 5, 6, 10</li> <li>h. Software: Brand provided software with web hosting service capability</li> </ul>	
C.	NAS HARD DRIVE	8 pieces
	<ul><li>a. Capacity: 6TB</li><li>b. Interface: SATA 6GB/s</li><li>c. RPM: 5,900</li></ul>	
D.	DOCUMENT SCANNER (FEEDER TYPE)	12 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Optical Resolution: 600 dpi</li> <li>b. Maximum Resolution: 1,200 dpi</li> <li>c. Duplex Scan: Yes</li> <li>d. Scanning speed: 40 ppm</li> <li>e. Document Feeder Capacity: 50 sheet</li> <li>f. Interface: USB 2.0 Ethernet and Wireless LAN</li> </ul>	
E.	SMART TELEVISION	3 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. LED 65 inch or above</li> <li>b. 4K Ultra High Definition Screen</li> <li>c. Smart or Android TV</li> <li>d. HDMI Supported</li> <li>e. Remote Control</li> </ul>	

	f. With free wall mount bracket or table	
F.	BIOMETRIC TIME ATTENDANCE TERMINAL	12 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. Display: 4.3" Touch Screen</li> <li>b. Face Capacity: 3,000</li> <li>c. Fingerprint Capacity: 4,000</li> <li>d. Logs Capacity: 100,000</li> <li>e. Communication: TCP/IP, USB Host</li> <li>f. Power Supply: 12V, 3V</li> <li>g. Wall Mountable</li> </ul>	
G.	CLOSED-CIRCUIT TELEVISION (CCTV) SET PACKAGE	13 pieces
	<ul> <li>a. One (1) 1080p Digital Video Recorder (DVR), supports H.265+/H.265 dual-stream video compression, HDCVI/AHD/TVI/CVBS/IP video inputs, mobile viewing and up to 8 channel BNC interface connection with accessories</li> <li>b. Two (2) 2MP Bullet type Cameras (same brand with DVR)</li> <li>c. Two (2) 2MP Dome type Cameras (same brand with DVR)</li> <li>d. One (1) 2TB Surveillance HDD</li> <li>e. 20" LED Monitor</li> <li>f. 10Amps Fused Centralized Power Supply with Box</li> <li>g. 100 Meters Cat5e or Cat6 UTP Cable</li> <li>h. Four (4) Set of Video Balun</li> <li>i. Four (4) CCTV Junction Box 100x100x70mm</li> </ul>	
н.	CONFERENCE WIRELESS CONFERENCE SYSTEM	1 set
	a. Wireless Conference Main Controller i. Built-in 16 Channel Wi-Fi frequencies ii. Record @ Paly thru USB and with Bluetooth Function discussion units iii. 5 groups of Channel, each channel have 130 frequencies iv. FIFO @ FCFS function, only 4 units can use at the same time Wireless capabilities support an infinite number of units v. Built-in advanced encryption communication algorithm, completely eliminate communication errors and false action.	

- vi. Balance XLR @ unbalance PL output
- vii. Automatic Shutdown. Host standby for more than 30min
- viii. Workable distance up to 50 meters, depend on environment
- ix. Main unit can be Rack Mount

# b. Wireless Conference Microphone with Chairman function

- i. Priority Buttons
- ii. Mic IN/OFF buttons
- iii. Unidirectional condenser mic
- iv. Red light indicate mic in ON

# c. Wireless Conference Microphone with Delegate function

- i. Mic IN/OFF buttons
- ii. Unidirectional condenser
- iii. Red light indicate mic in ON

#### d. Battery

- i. Supported rechargeable Battery for all Microphone units
- ii. Smart and Quick charger included

#### e. Audio Mixer

- i. Branded
- ii. 6-Channel Mixing Console
- iii. Max. 2 Mic / 6 Line inputs (2 mono + 2 stereo)
- iv. XLR balanced outputs
- v. +48V phantom power
- vi. Metal chassis

# f. Amplifier

- i. 650w + 650w RMS per channel
- ii. Frequency Response: 20Hz-20KHz
- iii. Input Sensitivity: 0.775; 1.4v; 32dB
- iv. Input Impedance:Unbalanced 10KQ / BALANCE 20KQA
- v. Signal to Noise Ratio: >/100dB

- vi. Voltage Gain  $(8\Omega/1khz)$ ; 33dB / 36dB / 39dB / 41dB
- vii. Crosstalk: -75B (at 1kHz) / -59dB (at 20kHz)
- viii. Rack Mountable

# g. Speakers

- i. 10" 2 Way 3 Speaker System
- ii. 300W MAX
- iii. Sensitivity: 94dB
- iv. Impedance: 8 ohms
- v. Same Brand with Amplifier
- vi. With wall mount

#### h. PTZ Camera

- i. Smooth motorized Pan/Tilt and Zoom
- ii. ±90° pan
- iii. ±35° / 45° tilt
- iv. 10x HD zoom
- v. Field of View:
  - 1. Diagonal: 90º
  - 2. Horizontal: 82.1º
  - 3. Vertical: 52.2
- vi. Full HD 1080p 30fps or higher
- vii. H.264 UVC 1.5 with Scalable Video Coding (SVC)
- viii. Autofocus
- ix. 3 camera presets plus home position button
- x. Video mute/unmute LED indicator
- xi. Standard tripod thread
- xii. Remote Control
  - 1. IR 8.5 m range
  - 2. CR2032 battery (included)
- xiii. Mount: Dual-purpose bracket works for both wall mounting and tabletop elevation
- xiv. Plug-and-play USB connectivity
- xv. Certified for Skype for Business and ready for Teams
- xvi. Zoom certified
- xvii.Compatible with Google Meet
- xviii. Cisco Jabber® and WebEX Compatible
- xix. Compatible with Blue-Jeans, BroadSoft, GoToMeeting, Vidyo, and other video conferencing, recording and

broadcasting applications that support USB cameras xx. Package contents 1. PTZ Camera 2. Remote Control 3. USB cable with power adapter connection 4. Power adapter with regional plugs 5. Mount 6. Warranty card xxi. 2-year limited hardware warrantv xxii. Compatible with Windows 7, 8.1, 10 and MacOS 10.10 or higher **Open Frame Wall Mount Rack** 8U, 19" Width x 16" depth i. ii. Wall Mounted Eight (8) slots Universal Power Distribution Unit (PDU) with switch With additional two (2) pcs, iv. of 1U shelf (16" depth) 20 pcs. M5 Cage nuts ٧. Install wall plates with the following ports: i. Two (2) HDMI port connected to TV ii. Two (2) Audio ports (Mic and Stereo) - connected to Audio Mixer USB port iii. One (1) Connected to PTZ Camera All wires/cables running iv. inside ceiling should be placed in a flexible hose to keep it protected and in the

matter of no space inside the ceiling, it must be placed in

**OSEC** 

plastic moldings

k. All components of the Wireless
Conference System are provided

installation

Conference Room

with

#### TERMS OF REFERENCE

**Title:** Supply and Delivery of ICT supplies, machinery and equipment for the National Commission on Muslim Filipinos (NCMF)

Type: Goods

End-User: Planning Service - Management and Information Systems Division (PS-

MISD)

#### I. BACKGROUND AND RATIONALE:

Information Management is a critical component to guide the implementation of different programs, projects and activities of the National Commission on Muslim Filipino (NCMF), proper collection, validation, consolidation, and analysis of data is crucial in the immediate utilization of information for decision-makers, designing and selection of appropriate response interventions, resource mobilization, and enhancing policies and guidelines in managing operations. Moreover, proper dissemination and information sharing are vital concerns of NCMF offices, other government agencies, and partners for their use and reference particularly in raising awareness on different programs and projects to the general public.

The project aims to procure necessary Information and Communications Technology (ICT) office supplies and equipment, Attendance Monitoring Biometric Equipment, and closed-circuit television (CCTV) cameras for Central and Regional Offices of the NCMF.

#### II. OBJECTIVES:

- 1. To procure necessary ICT supplies and equipment, Wireless Conference Microphone system for the smooth flow of operation of the NCMF as a whole;
- 2. To procure Attendance Biometric and CCTV Systems to be installed for the NCMF Regional Offices; and
  - III. DATE OF DELIVERY: Thirty (30) calendar days from the issuance of Notice to Proceed

#### IV. TECHNICAL SPECIFICATIONS:

#### 1. ICT SUPPLIES

#### A. REFILL INK BOTTLE

- a. 70ml
- b. Black
- c. Magenta
- d. Yellow
- e. Cyan
- f. Compatible to Epson L3110

#### **B. KEYBOARD**

- a. Branded
- b. Wired USB
- c. Spill-Resistant Design
- d. Adjustable Tilt Legs

# C. RJ45 CONNECTOR

- a. Compatible to CAT6 UTP Cable
- b. Gold Plated
- c. Unshielded

#### D. RJ45 RUBBER BOOTS

- a. For RJ45 CAT6
- b. Gray

# **E. POWER CORD**

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 1.5Meters
- c. C13, IEC to NEMA 5-15, US Plug

## F. VGA CABLE 1METER

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 1 Meter
- c. Male to Male

#### **G. VGA CABLE 20METERS**

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 20 Meter
- c. Male to Male

#### H. DVI CABLE

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 1 Meter
- c. Male to Male

#### d. Supports up to 2560x1600@60hz resolution

#### I. HDMI CABLE

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 1 Meter
- c. Male to Male Type A

#### J. HDMI TO VGA ADAPTER

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. HDMI Type A to VGA
- c. Supports up to 1920x1080@60hz resolution

# K. ELECTRICAL EXTENSION CORD

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. 15 Meters
- c. Universal Extension Wheel
- d. With 3 universal sockets

#### L. UTP CABLE

- a. Heavy Duty
- b. Color Gray
- c. 305 Meters / Box
- d. CAT 6 Unshielded

# M. SOLID STATE DRIVE (SSD)

- a. Form Factor: 2.5inch
- b. Interface: 6Gb/s
- c. Storage Capacity: 480GB or above

#### 2. SEMI-EXPENDABLE ICT EQUIPMENT

#### A. INKJET PRINTER

- a. Print, Scan, Copy
- b. Print speed (A4): up to 9.1 ipm black / 5.0 ipm colour
- c. Wireless LAN, USB 2.0
- d. Recommended monthly print volume: 150 to 1,500 pages

#### **B. WEBCAMERA**

- a. Branded
- b. Full HD 1080p video calling (up to 1920 x 1080 pixels)
- c. 30fps with autofocus
- d. With built in microphone and universal mounting clip

#### C. COMPUTER SPEAKER

- a. 2.0 Speaker
- b. 5V USB powered

- c. 4 built in bass reflex panel
- d. 6 Watts Root Mean Square (RMS)
- e. Frequency Response: 50Hz-20kHz

#### D. UNINTERRUPTIBLE POWER SUPPLY 1.4kVa

- a. 1400Va
- b. 230V
- c. Universal and IEC Sockets

#### E. UNINTERRUPTIBLE POWER SUPPLY 650Va

- a. 650Va
- b. 220V
- c. Universal and IEC Sockets

#### F. COMPUTER POWER SUPPLY UNIT

- a. Branded
- b. 550 Watts continuous power
- c. 80 Plus Efficiency: Bronze
- d. PCI-E 8pin and PCI-E 6pin connector support
- e. ATX Form Factor

#### **G. LED MONITOR**

- a. Panel Size: Wide Screen 23.8", 16:9 Ratio
- b. Panel Type: IPS
- c. Resolution: 1920x1080P
- d. Refresh rate: 60Hz or higher
- e. Ports: HDMI

#### H. SIGNATURE PAD

- a. Digital Pen Supported
- b. Pen Technology: Active Electromagnetic Resonance
- c. Pen Resolution: 4000 LPI
- d. Pressure Sensitivity: 2048Levels
- e. Accuracy: ±0.3mm
- f. Press Keys: 3 Programmable press keys
- g. USB Interface supported
- h. OS Compatibility: Windows 10 and MacOS X

#### I. 4G/LTE WIFI ROUTER

- a. Support LTE Cat6 (LTE CA), speed up to 300Mbps
- b. Access to Gigabit Ethernet network
- c. Wi-Fi 802.11b/g/n/ac, 2.4G/5G Dual Band Concurrently, AC up to 1300Mbps
- d. 32 Wifi users/band
- e. Open line to all network sim cards

#### J. NETWORK AND TELEPHONE LINE TRACKER

- a. Cable Assignment Test: Open, short and cross of LAN cable, 2-wire (RJ11)/4-wire (RJ45) telephone cable
- b. Cable State Testing (2-wire)
- c. For Ethernet switch/Router/PC terminal
- d. Power: DC 9V battery (not include)
- e. Working current: test: =10mA, receiver: =30Ma
- f. Signal transmission format: Multiple frequency pulse
- g. Signal output electric status: 8VP-P
- h. Distance of signal transmission: =3km

## **K. WIRELESS PRESENTER**

- a. Push-Button Red Laser Pointer
- b. Functions: Next Page / Previous Page
- c. For PowerPoint, Keynote
- d. Includes Plug-and-Play USB Receiver
- e. Battery: AAA or AA Battery

#### L. PORTABLE SOUND SYSTEM

- a. Maximum Power 600w
- b. Bluetooth
- c. USB/SD Playback
- d. FM Radio
- e. Line In / Line Out
- f. 2 Wired Mic Input
- g. 2 Guitar Input
- h. Mic Priority
- i. 2 Wireless Mic (180 Channels)
- j. High Quality Lead Acid 12ah Battery
- k. 12v DC Input
- I. TWS (True Wireless Stereo)
- m. Portable Trolley

#### M. SOUND MIXER

- a. Branded
- b. 6-Channel Mixing Console
- c. Max. 2 Mic / 6 Line Inputs (2 mono + 2 stereo)
- d. XLR balanced outputs
- e. +48V phantom power
- f. Metal chassis

#### N. WIRELESS MICROPHONE

- a. Branded
- b. Ultra-High Frequency (UHF) Microphones
- c. Audio Frequency response: 50 to 15000Hz, ±2dB
- d. Receiver unit with two (2) wireless Microphones
- e. AA Battery
- f. With Case

#### 3. ICT MACHINERY AND EQUIPMENT

#### A. DSLR CAMERA

- a. Camera Pixels: 24.2 Megapixelsb. Sensor Size: 23.5mm x 15.6mm
- c. Image Sensor Format: DX
- d. Storage Media: SD, SDHC, SDXC (128GB included)
- e. Movie: up to Full HD 1920x1080p / 60fps
- f. Lens: 18-55mm, f/3.5-5.6G, Autofocus
- g. With Li-ion Battery and Charger
- h. Additional Accessories: Camera Bag, Tripod, Type C HDMI Connector

# **B. NETWORK ATTACHED STORAGE (NAS)**

- a. Number of Drive Bays: 4
- b. CPU Frequency: Quad Core 2.0GHz (Base) / 2.9 (Burst) / 64bit
- c. System Memory: 6GB DDR4
- d. Maximum Single Volume Size: 108TB
- e. Compatibility Drive type: 3.5", 2.5" SATA HDD and 2.5" SATA SSD
- f. Ports: Two (2) Gigabit LAN ports and Two (2) USB 3.2
- g. Supported RAID type: RAID 0, 1, 5, 6, 10
- h. Software: Brand provided software with web hosting service capability

#### C. NAS HARD DRIVE

- a. Capacity: 6TB
- b. Interface: SATA 6GB/s
- c. RPM: 5,900

# D. DOCUMENT SCANNER (FEEDER TYPE)

- a. Optical Resolution: 600dpi
- b. Maximum Resolution: 1,200 dpi
- c. Duplex Scan: Yes
- d. Scanning speed: 40 ppm
- e. Document Feeder Capacity: 50 sheets
- f. Interface: USB 2.0, Ethernet and Wireless LAN

#### **E. SMART TELEVISION**

- a. LED 65inch or above
- b. 4K Ultra High Definition Screen
- c. Smart or Android TV
- d. HDMI Supported
- e. Remote Control
- f. With free wall mount bracket or table

#### F. BIOMETRIC TIME ATTENDANCE TERMINAL

- a. Display: 4.3" Touch Screen
- b. Face Capacity: 3,000
- c. Fingerprint Capacity: 4,000
- d. Logs Capacity: 100,000

- e. Communication: TCP/IP, USB Host
- f. Power Supply: 12V, 3A
- g. Wall mountable

# G. CLOSED-CIRCUIT TELEVISION (CCTV) SET PACKAGE

- a. One (1) 1080p Digital Video Recorder (DVR), supports H.265+/H.265 dual-stream video compression, HDCVI/AHD/TVI/CVBS/IP video inputs, mobile viewing and up to 8 channel BNC interface connection with accessories
- b. Two (2) 2MP Bullet type Cameras (Same brand with DVR)
- c. Two (2) 2MP Dome type Cameras (Same brand with DVR)
- d. One (1) 2TB Surveillance HDD
- e. 20" LED Monitor
- f. 10Amps Fused Centralized Power Supply with Box
- g. 100 Meters Cat5e or Cat6 UTP Cable
- h. Four (4) Set of Video Balun
- i. Four (4) CCTV Junction Box 100x100x70mm

#### H. CONFERENCE WIRELESS CONFERENCE SYSTEM

- a. Wireless Conference Main Controller
  - i. Built-in 16 channel WIFI frequencies
  - ii. Record @ Play thru USB and with Bluetooth Function
  - iii. 5 groups of Channel, each channel have 130 frequencies
  - iv. FIFO @ FCFS function, only 4 units can use at the same time Wireless capabilities support an infinite number of units
  - v. Built-in advanced encryption communication algorithm, completely eliminate communication errors and false action.
  - vi. Balance XLR @ unbalance PL output
  - vii. Automatic Shutdown. Host standby for more than 30mins
  - viii. Workable distance up to 50 meters, depend on environment
  - ix. Main unit can be Rack Mount
- b. Wireless Conference Microphone with Chairman function
  - i. Priority Buttons
  - ii. Mic IN/OFF buttons
  - iii. Unidirectional condenser mic
  - iv. Red light indicate mic in ON
- c. Wireless Conference Microphone with Delegate function
  - i. Mic IN/OFF buttons
  - ii. Unidirectional condenser mic
  - iii. Red light indicate mic in ON
- d. Battery
  - i. Supported rechargeable Battery for all Microphone units
  - ii. Smart and Quick charger included
- e. Audio Mixer
  - i. Branded
  - ii. 6-Channel Mixing Console

- iii. Max. 2 Mic / 6 Line Inputs (2 mono + 2 stereo)
- iv. XLR balanced outputs
- v. +48V phantom power
- vi. Metal chassis

#### f. Amplifier

- i. 650w + 650w RMS per channel
- ii. Frequency Response: 20Hz-20KHz
- iii. Input Sensitivity: 0.775; 1.4v; 32dB
- iv. Input Impedance: Unbalanced 10KΩ / BALANCE 20KΩ
- v. Signal to Noise Ratio: >/100dB
- vi. Voltage Gain (8Ω/1khz): 33dB / 36dB / 39dB / 41dB
- vii. Crosstalk: -75dB (at 1kHz) / -59dB (at 20kHz)
- viii. Rack Mountable

# g. Speakers

- i. 10" 2 Way 3 Speaker System
- ii. 300W MAX
- iii. Sensitivity: 94dB
- iv. Impedance: 8 ohms
- v. Same Brand with Amplifier
- vi. With wall mount

#### h. PTZ Camera

- i. Smooth motorized Pan/Tilt and Zoom
- ii. ±90° pan
- iii.  $\pm 35^{\circ} / 45^{\circ}$  tilt
- iv. 10x HD zoom
- v. Field of View:
  - 1. Diagonal: 90°
  - Horizontal: 82.1°
  - Vertical: 52.2
- vi. Full HD 1080p 30fps or higher
- vii. H.264 UVC 1.5 with Scalable Video Coding (SVC)
- viii. Autofocus
- ix. 3 camera presets plus home position button
- x. Video mute/unmute LED indicator
- xi. Standard tripod thread
- xii. Remote Control
  - 1. IR 8.5 m range
  - 2. CR2032 battery (included)
- xiii. Mount: Dual-purpose bracket works for both wall mounting and tabletop elevation
- xiv. Plug-and-play USB connectivity
- xv. Certified for Skype for Business and ready for Teams
- xvi. Zoom Certified
- xvii. Compatible with Google Meet
- xviii. Cisco Jabber® and WebEX Compatible
- xix. Compatible with BlueJeans, BroadSoft, GoToMeeting, Vidyo, and other video conferencing, recording, and broadcasting applications that support USB cameras
- xx. Package contents

- 1. PTZ Camera
- 2. Remote control
- 3. USB cable with power adapter connection
- 4. Power adapter with regional plugs
- 5. Mount
- 6. Warranty card
- xxi. 2-year limited hardware warranty
- xxii. Compatible with Windows 7, 8.1, 10 and MacOS 10.10 or higher
- i. Open Frame Wall Mount Rack
  - i. 8U, 19" Width x 16" depth
  - ii. Wall Mounted
  - iii. Eight (8) slots Universal Power Distribution Unit (PDU) with switch
  - iv. With additional two (2) pcs. of 1U shelf (16" depth)
  - v. 20 pcs. M5 Cage nuts
- j. Install wall plates with the following ports:
  - i. Two (2) HDMI port connected to TV
  - ii. Two (2) Audio ports (Mic and Stereo) Connected to Audio Mixer
  - iii. One (1) USB port Connected to PTZ Camera
  - iv. All wires/cables running inside ceiling should be placed in a flexible hose to keep it protected and in the matter of no space inside the ceiling, it must be placed in plastic moldings
- k. All components of the Wireless Conference System are provided with installation to OSEC Conference Room

#### V. EXPECTED DELIVERABLES

QTY / UNT	DESCRIPTION / ITEMS
LOT 1 – (ABC – P2,803,000.00)	ICT Supplies
50	Refill Ink bottle Black
20	Refill Ink bottle Cyan
20	Refill Ink bottle Magenta
20	Refill Ink bottle Yellow
5	Keyboard
100	Rj45 Connectors
100	Rj45 Connectors Rubber Boots
10	Power Cord
10	VGA Cable 1meter
10	DVI Cable 1meter
5	HDMI Cable 1meter
2	VGA Cable 20meters
5	HDMI to VGA Adapter
5	Heavy Duty Electrical Extension Cord

2	UTP Cable
10	Solid State Drive (SSD)
LOT 2 (ABC - P1,970,000.00)	ICT Machinery and Equipment
170	Printers
135	Webcamera
135	Computer Speaker
39	Signature Pad
135	Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS) 650Va
5	Uninterruptible Power Supply (UPS) 1.4kVa
10	Computer Power Supply Unit
2	LED Monitor
2	4G/LTE Wifi Router
2	Network and Telephone Line Tracker
20	Wireless Presenter
2	Portable Sound System
1	Sound mixer
15	Wireless Microphone
2	DSLR Camera
2	Network Attached Storage (NAS)
8	NAS Hard Disk Drive (HDD)
12	Document Scanners (Feeder Type)
3	Smart Television
12	Biometric Time Attendance Terminal
13	Closed Circuit Television (CCTV) Set Package
1 Set	Wireless Conference System
1	Wireless Conference Main Controller
1	Wireless Conference Microphone with Chairman
	function
15	Wireless Conference Microphone with Delegate
	function
15 sets for Microphones	Battery
1	Audio Mixer
1	Amplifier
2	Speakers
1	PTZ Camera
1	Open Frame Wall Mount Rack

**Delivery Address**: National Commission on Muslim Filipinos #79 Jocfer Annex Bldg, Commonwealth Ave, Diliman Quezon City

### VI. Documents needed for bidding

#### A. <u>Technical documents:</u>

- 1. Certification from the manufacturer that the bidder is Exclusive/ Authorized Distributor or Dealer of the products, or a Distributorship/Dealership Agreement from the manufacturer or manufacturer's Agent or Main Distributor or Dealer in the Philippines. If the bidder is the manufacturer, certificate that the bidder manufactures the products/items and the warranty should not be affected with a change of dealer;
- 2. Certification of After Sales Service and Parts;
- 3. After Sales Support

#### B. Post-qualification Requirement

- 1. Original Brochure or downloaded from the internet.
- 2. Warranty terms and conditions;

# C. SCC for acceptance:

- 1. Warranty certificates of equipment
- 2. Service Level Agreement
- 3. Draft Maintenance Agreement after the warranty period.

#### VII. Instruction for Proposal Preparation:

- A. The Prospective Bidders are expected to examine all terms and instructions included in the bid documents. Failure to provide all requested information will be at the proponent's risk and may result in the rejection of his proposal.
- B. Project implementation arrangements. If a consortium or joint venture, additional discussion must be provided on working arrangements among parties to meet the project requirements.

# C. Company Profile

The proponent, as well as its partners if consortium or joint venture, is/are expected to discuss in detail their company profile giving emphasis to:

- 1. Organizational history, structure and staffing patterns, and affiliation, if any;
- 2. An outline of recent experiences similar to the nature, magnitude and scope of this project. The information should include a brief project

# **VIII.** Warranty Service:

- i. The supplier shall provide warranty on all equipment and related peripherals.
  - ICT Supplies 1 Year
  - Semi-Expendable ICT Equipment 1 Year
  - ICT Machinery and Equipment 3 Years
  - Software 2 Years
- ii. The supplier shall provide a description and a quote on maintenance services for the next three (3) years after the warranty has expired.

#### IX. FINANCIAL REQUIREMENT

ITEM	REMARKS	AMOUNT
Maintenance and Other Operating Expenses		
(MOOE)	LOT 1	2,803,000.00
ICT Supplies	LOTT	2,003,000.00
Semi-Expendable ICT Equipment		
Capital Outlay (CO)	LOT 2	1 070 000 00
<ul> <li>ICT Machinery and Equipment</li> </ul>	LOT 2	1,970,000.00
GRAND TOTAL (For F	4,773,000.00	

Prepared by:

(Signed)

HAIDEE V. AMPATUAN, MNSA

Director III, Planning Service

Recommending Approval:

(Signed)

TAHIR S. LIDASAN JR., CESO II

**Executive Director** 

Approved by:

(Signed)

SAIDAMEN B. PANGARUNGA

# Section VIII. Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents

# **Checklist of Technical and Financial Documents**

# I. TECHNICAL COMPONENT ENVELOPE

# Class "A" Documents

<u>Legal Doo</u>	<u>cuments</u>
(a)	Valid PhilGEPS Registration Certificate (Platinum Membership) (all pages);
(b)	or Registration certificate from Securities and Exchange Commission (SEC), Department of Trade and Industry (DTI) for sole proprietorship, or Cooperative Development Authority (CDA) for cooperatives or its equivalent document,
(c)	and Mayor's or Business permit issued by the city or municipality where the principal place of business of the prospective bidder is located, or the equivalent document for Exclusive Economic Zones or Areas; and
(d)	Tax clearance per E.O. No. 398, s. 2005, as finally reviewed and approved by the Bureau of Internal Revenue (BIR).
<u>Technical</u>	<u>Documents</u>
(e)	Statement of the prospective bidder of all its ongoing government and private contracts, including contracts awarded but not yet started, if any, whether similar or
(f)	not similar in nature and complexity to the contract to be bid; <u>and</u> Statement of the bidder's Single Largest Completed Contract (SLCC) similar to the contract to be bid, except under conditions provided for in Sections 23.4.1.3 and 23.4.2.4 of the 2016 revised IRR of RA No. 9184, within the relevant period as provided in the Bidding Documents; <u>and</u>
(g)	Original copy of Bid Security. If in the form of a Surety Bond, submit also a certification issued by the Insurance Commission;
	or Original copy of Notarized Bid Securing Declaration; and
(h)	Conformity with the Technical Specifications, which may include production/delivery schedule, manpower requirements, and/or after-sales/parts, if applicable; <b>and</b>
(i)	Original duly signed Revised Omnibus Sworn Statement (OSS); and if applicable, Original Notarized Secretary's Certificate in case of a
	corporation, partnership, or cooperative; or Original Special Power of Attorney of all members of the joint venture giving full power and authority to its officer to sign the OSS and do acts to represent the Bidder.
	(j) Valid PhilGEPS Registration Certificate (can be submitted on post qualification stage)
<u>Financial</u>	<u>Documents</u>
☐ (k)	The Supplier's audited financial statements, showing, among others, the Supplier's total and current assets and liabilities, stamped "received" by the BIR or its duly accredited and authorized institutions, for the preceding calendar year which should not be earlier than two (2) years from the date of bid submission; <u>and</u>
☐ (I)	The prospective bidder's computation of Net Financial Contracting Capacity (NFCC); or
	A committed Line of Credit from a Universal or Commercial Bank in lieu of its NFCC computation.

# Class "B" Documents

	(m)	If applicable, a duly signed joint venture agreement (JVA) in case the joint venture is already in existence;
		<u>or</u>
		duly notarized statements from all the potential joint venture partners stating that they will enter into and abide by the provisions of the JVA in the instance that the bid is successful.
II.	FINANCIA	L COMPONENT ENVELOPE
	(n)	Original of duly signed and accomplished Financial Bid Form; and
	(o)	Original of duly signed and accomplished Price Schedule(s).
	Other doc	umentary requirements under RA No. 9184 (as applicable)
	(p)	[For foreign bidders claiming by reason of their country's extension of reciprocal rights to Filipinos] Certification from the relevant government office of their country
		stating that Filipinos are allowed to participate in government procurement activities
	(q)	for the same item or product.  Certification from the DTI if the Bidder claims preference as a Domestic Bidder or Domestic Entity.
	NCME A	Additional Paguiromant
	INCINE A	Additional Requirement

1.Letter of Intent to join the Bidding

# **VIII. BIDDING FORMS**

# **TABLE OF CONTENTS**

FORMS	Page No.
Omnibus Sworn Statement	56-57
Statement of all Government and Private Contracts Completed	58
which are Similar in Nature	
List of all on-going Government and Private Contracts including	59
Contracts Awarded but not yet Started	
Bid Form	60
Contract Agreement Form	61

#### **Omnibus Sworn Statement (Revised)**

#### [shall be submitted with the Bid]

REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES)		

# AFFIDAVIT

- I, [Name of Affiant], of legal age, [Civil Status], [Nationality], and residing at [Address of Affiant], after having been duly sworn in accordance with law, do hereby depose and state that:
- 1. [Select one, delete the other:]

CITY/MUNICIPALITY OF \_\_\_\_\_) S.S.

[If a sole proprietorship:] I am the sole proprietor or authorized representative of [Name of Bidder] with office address at [address of Bidder];

[If a partnership, corporation, cooperative, or joint venture:] I am the duly authorized and designated representative of [Name of Bidder] with office address at [address of Bidder];

2. [Select one, delete the other:]

[If a sole proprietorship:] As the owner and sole proprietor, or authorized representative of [Name of Bidder], I have full power and authority to do, execute and perform any and all acts necessary to participate, submit the bid, and to sign and execute the ensuing contract for [Name of the Project] of the [Name of the Procuring Entity], as shown in the attached duly notarized Special Power of Attorney;

[If a partnership, corporation, cooperative, or joint venture:] I am granted full power and authority to do, execute and perform any and all acts necessary to participate, submit the bid, and to sign and execute the ensuing contract for [Name of the Project] of the [Name of the Procuring Entity], as shown in the attached [state title of attached document showing proof of authorization (e.g., duly notarized Secretary's Certificate, Board/Partnership Resolution, or Special Power of Attorney, whichever is applicable;)];

- 3. [Name of Bidder] is not "blacklisted" or barred from bidding by the Government of the Philippines or any of its agencies, offices, corporations, or Local Government Units, foreign government/foreign or international financing institution whose blacklisting rules have been recognized by the Government Procurement Policy Board, by itself or by relation, membership, association, affiliation, or controlling interest with another blacklisted person or entity as defined and provided for in the Uniform Guidelines on Blacklisting;
- 4. Each of the documents submitted in satisfaction of the bidding requirements is an authentic copy of the original, complete, and all statements and information provided therein are true and correct;
- 5. [Name of Bidder] is authorizing the Head of the Procuring Entity or its duly authorized representative(s) to verify all the documents submitted;

6. [Select one, delete the rest:]

[If a sole proprietorship:] The owner or sole proprietor is not related to the Head of the Procuring Entity, members of the Bids and Awards Committee (BAC), the Technical Working Group, and the BAC Secretariat, the head of the Project Management Office or the end-user unit, and the project consultants by consanguinity or affinity up to the third civil degree;

[If a partnership or cooperative:] None of the officers and members of [Name of Bidder] is related to the Head of the Procuring Entity, members of the Bids and Awards Committee (BAC), the Technical Working Group, and the BAC Secretariat, the head of the Project Management Office or the end-user unit, and the project consultants by consanguinity or affinity up to the third civil degree;

[If a corporation or joint venture:] None of the officers, directors, and controlling stockholders of [Name of Bidder] is related to the Head of the Procuring Entity, members of the Bids and Awards Committee (BAC), the Technical Working Group, and the BAC Secretariat, the head of the Project Management Office or the end-user unit, and the project consultants by consanguinity or affinity up to the third civil degree;

- 7. [Name of Bidder] complies with existing labor laws and standards; and
- 8. [Name of Bidder] is aware of and has undertaken the responsibilities as a Bidder in compliance with the Philippine Bidding Documents, which includes:
  - a. Carefully examining all of the Bidding Documents;
  - b. Acknowledging all conditions, local or otherwise, affecting the implementation of the Contract;
  - c. Making an estimate of the facilities available and needed for the contract to be bid, if any; and
  - d. Inquiring or securing Supplemental/Bid Bulletin(s) issued for the [Name of the Project].
- 9. [Name of Bidder] did not give or pay directly or indirectly, any commission, amount, fee, or any form of consideration, pecuniary or otherwise, to any person or official, personnel or representative of the government in relation to any procurement project or activity.
- 10. In case advance payment was made or given, failure to perform or deliver any of the obligations and undertakings in the contract shall be sufficient grounds to constitute criminal liability for Swindling (Estafa) or the commission of fraud with unfaithfulness or abuse of confidence through misappropriating or converting any payment received by a person or entity under an obligation involving the duty to deliver certain goods or services, to the prejudice of the public and the government of the Philippines pursuant to Article 315 of Act No. 3815 s. 1930, as amended, or the Revised Penal Code.

IN WITNESS WHEREOF,	I have hereunto set my ha	and this day	of, 20	at _	·
Philippines.					

[Insert NAME OF BIDDER OR ITS AUTHORIZED REPRESENTATIVE]

[Insert signatory's legal capacity]

**Affiant** 

#### [Jurat]

[Format shall be based on the latest Rules on Notarial Prac

# Statement of all Government & Private Contracts Completed which are similar in nature

Business Name Business Addre	ess:				<u> </u>	
			Bidder's Role			
Name of Contract	A .Owner's Name b. Address c. Telephone Nos.	Nature of Work	Description	%	a. Amount at Award b. Amount at Completion c. Duration	a. Date of Award b. Contract Effectivity c. Date Completed
Government						
Private						
Submitted by	: (Printed Nam	e & Signatur	re)			
Designation	:					
Date	:					

Instructions:

- a) Cut-off date is December 2020.
- b) Subject completed contract:
  - (i) If there are more than ten (10) completed contracts in a year, state at least 10 completed contracts for said year. Contracts that are similar to the project being bidded in terms of nature and amount shall be prioritized in inclusion in the list.
  - (ii) If there are 10 or less completed contracts in a year, state all completed contracts for said year (government and private contracts which may be similar or not similar to the project being bidded.
  - (iii) If there are no completed contract in a year, state none or equivalent term. This shall not be a basis for disqualification.
- c) Single Largest Contract to be submitted must be a part of the list.

# List of all ongoing Government & private Contracts including Contracts awarded but not yet started

Business Nar Business Ado	me : Iress:							
Name of Contract/ Project	a. Owner's Name b. Address	Natur e of	Bidder's Role		a. Date Awarded	Accom	o of plishme nt	Value of Outstanding Works/Undeli
Cost	c. Telephone No.	Work	Descripti on	%	b. Date Started c. Date of Completion	Plann ed	Actual	vered Portion
Governme nt								
Private								
Submitted by	/:(Printed N	lame & S	ignature)					
Designation	:							

#### Instructions:

Date

- i. State all ongoing contracts including those awarded but not yet started within three (3) years (government and private contracts which may be similar or not similar to the project being bidded) prior to December 2020.
- ii. If there is on-going contract awarded but not yet started as of the aforementioned period, state none or equivalent term.
- iii. The total amount of the on-going and awarded but not yet started contracts should be consistent with those used in the Net Financial Contracting Capacity (NFCC) in case an NFCC is submitted as an eligibility document.

# **BID FORM**

Date:
The Chairperson NCMF-Bids and Awards Committee National Commission on Muslim Filipinos Commonwealth Avenue, Quezon City
Gentlemen and/or Ladies:
Having examined the Bidding Documents including Bid Bulletin ( <i>insert numbers</i> ), the receipt of which is hereby duly acknowledged, we the undersigned, officer to ( <i>supply/deliver/performigledscription of the Goods</i> ) in conformity with the said Bidding Documents for the sum of ( <i>total Bid amount in words and figures</i> ) or such other sums as may be ascertained in accordance with the Schedule of Prices attached herewith and made part if the Bid.
We undertake, if our Bid is accepted, to deliver the goods in accordance with the delivery schedule specified in the Schedule of Requirements.
If our Bid is accepted, we undertake to provide a performance security in the form, amounts, and within the times specified in the Bidding Documents.
We agree to abide by this Bid for the Bid Validity period specified in BDS provision for ITE clause 18.2 and it shall remain binding upon us and may be accepted at any time before the expiration of that period.
Until a formal Contracts is prepared and executed, this Bid, together with your written acceptance thereof and your Notice of Award, shall be binding upon us.
We understand that you are not bound to accept the lowest or any Bid you may receive.
We certify/confirm that we comply with the eligibility requirements as per ITB Clause 5 of the Bidding Documents.
Dated this day of 20
(Signature) (in the capacity of) Financial Proposal Submission Sheet
Date:

# **Contract Agreement Form**

		ed "the Entity') of the o	between (name of PROCURING ne part and (name of Supplier) city ther part:
		d a Bid by the Supplier	illary services, viz., (brief description for the supply of those goods and nafter called "the Contract Price").
	NOW THIS AGREEMENT WITNESS	SETH AS FOLLOWS:	
1.			same meanings as are respectively
2	assigned to them in the Conditions		
2.	Agreement, viz:	deemed to form and be	e read and construed as part of this
	(a) The Bid Form and the price So	chedule submitted by the	e Bidder;
	(b) The Schedule of Requirements	s;	,
	(c) The Technical Specifications;	ahua ah	
	<ul><li>(d) The General Conditions of Cor</li><li>(e) The Special Conditions of Con</li></ul>	•	
	(f) The Entity's Notification of Aw		
3.	mentioned, the Supplier hereby c	covenants with the Entity	ntity to the Supplier as hereinafter to provide the goods and services
4.			s with the provisions of the Contract eration of the provision of the goods
	and services and the remedying of	of defects therein, the C	Contract Price or such other sum as act at the time and in the manner
			this Agreement to be executed in les on the day and year first above
	Signed, sealed, delivered by	the	(for the Entity)
	Signed, sealed, delivered by	the	(for the Supplier)